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TO:               Dr. Randal O’Brien

FROM:         Matthew Flood

SUBJECT:   Ross S. Sterling Band Recognition

The Ross S. Sterling Band has achieved the distinction of being named a Texas Music Educators 
Association (TMEA) State Honor Band Semi-Finalist for the 2024-2025 School Year. This prestigious 
recognition is one of the highest honors for a band program in the state of Texas, reflecting not only 
outstanding student performance but also the dedication and leadership of its directors.

The band is under the direction of:
• Brad Comeaux, Head Band Director
• Brannon Bravo, Assistant Band Director
• Brent Gibson, Percussion Director (2024-2025)
• Jordan Cutler, Percussion Director (2025-2026)

This honor is a testament to the students’ hard work, the directors’ vision, and the support of the Ross S. 
Sterling community. It highlights the excellence of fine arts education in Goose Creek CISD and serves as 
an inspiration to our entire district.


